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LARAMIE COUNTY PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT 
Planning    Building 

3966 Archer Pkwy 
 Cheyenne, WY 82009 

www.laramiecountyplanning.com 
Phone (307) 633-4303     Fax (307) 633-4616 

MEMORANDUM 
 

 
TO:   Laramie County Board of Commissioners 
 
FROM:  Justin Arnold, Planning Program Manager 
 
DATE:  October 17, 2023 
 
TITLE: NOTICE OF INTENT: Amendment to 2021 IRC section R316.5.10 Interior 

Finish.  Residential detached accessory buildings are exempt from meeting the 
requirements of R316.6. as it relates to closed cell spray foam insulation. 

 
 
 
On August 25, the Laramie County Chief Building Official visited the Laramie County Fire 
Authority (LCFA) facility to test the viability of exempting compliance with National Fire 
Protection Associate (NFPA) 286 for residential accessory structures. This code requirement 
stipulates that all spray foam insulation be coated with a fire barrier. Staff built three pre-
constructed wall sections, one with no spray foam insulation, one with and one with insulation 
and the currently required thermal barrier. Based upon those test results, it was determined that 
both Building and Fire officials believe it safe to exempt accessory structures only from the 
NFPA 286  
 
Due to this finding, Laramie County is providing statutorily required Notice of Intent for the 
following: 
 
Amendment to 2021 IRC section R316.5.10 Interior Finish.  Residential detached accessory 
buildings are exempt from meeting the requirements of R316.6. as it relates to closed cell spray 
foam insulation. 




